
 
 Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. 

4 Irving Place 
New York  NY   10003-0987 
www.oru.com 

 
 
 

 

 
 
June 26, 2020 
 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips   
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
 
 

RE:   Charges for Special Services 
 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
        
 Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (“O&R” or the “Company”) is filing with the Public 
Service Commission (the “Commission”) amendments to its Schedule for Electric Service, 
P.S.C. No. 3 – ELECTRICITY (the “Electric Tariff”).  The revised Electric Tariff Leaves, which 
are identified below, are filed to become effective on November 1, 2020.   
 

 
Leaf No. Revision No. Superseding No. 

141 5 4 
142 5 4 

 
 

Reason for Filing 
 

 The Company has been approached in the past by entities enquiring about the 
Company providing billing services.  These entities do not, and will not, take service under any 
Rider or Service Classification of the Electric Tariff.  Currently, the Electric Tariff does not 
contain specific provisions that would allow O&R to enter into negotiated agreements for billing 
services.  The purpose of this filing is to include in the Electric Tariff provisions allowing for 
these types of negotiated agreements.   
  

Tariff Changes 
 
 The Company has modified General Information Section No. 12.4, Charges for Other 
Services, of the Electric Tariff to so that the Company, at its sole discretion, may negotiate and 
execute a Service Agreement to provide billing services on behalf of an entity that is not 
provided electric service under any Rider or Service Classification of the Electric Tariff.  Any 
such Service Agreement shall provide for the Company’s recovery of a fixed cost based monthly 
service fee.  Finally, the Company shall file all such executed Service Agreements with the 
Commission.    
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Conclusion and Notice 
 

 The Company will publish notice of this filing in accordance with Public Service Law 
§66(12)(b).  Questions regarding this filing can be directed to Cheryl Ruggiero at (212) 460-
3189. 
 
 

 
Very truly yours, 

              
 /s/ 

 
        William A. Atzl, Jr. 
        Director – Rate Engineering 

Received: 06/26/2020


